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I. Opening Remarks - Mr. Poppell welcomed the members of the SW 24th Avenue Focus Group.  He also noted that the meeting was duly advertised and open to the public.  Members and guests introduced themselves.

II. Meeting Reports – Mr. Poppell distributed draft meeting summaries for the Focus Group meetings held on September 26th and October 27th.  Members were asked to review the drafts and send comments to Mr. Poppell.

III. Meeting Chair – Mr. Poppell informed the members that there had been a request from Dr. Tom Walker that the Focus Group select a chair to preside over their meetings.  Dr. Frazier nominated Mr. Poppell to chair the Focus Group.  Dr. van Blockland seconded the nomination.  Dr. Fazier requested that Dr. Ingram preside over the election.  Dr. Ingram accepted the request and asked if there were any more nominations.  Hearing none, he closed the nominations and called for a vote.  Mr. Poppell was elected chair by a unanimous vote.

IV. Marlie Sanderson, Director of Transportation Planning at the North Central Florida Regional Planning Council, made a presentation and answered questions for the Focus Group.  Following are the presentation and discussion highlights.

a. Mr. Sanderson distributed two handouts: 1) a report, “University of Florida Presentation, Nov. 14, 2003”; and 2) “Analysis for Potential Amendment to the 2020 Transportation Plan, Summary Report, January 22, 2003.”

b. Mr. Sanderson’s presentation outline discussed: 1) Transportation Planning Process; 2) Level of Service; 3) SW 20th Avenue Charrette; and 4) SW 24th Avenue.

c. Mr. Sanderson noted that the SW 20th Avenue Charrette was based on a “student village” land use scenario.  Mr. Poppell affirmed that this land use vision has not changed in the community.

d. A member of the Focus Group asked if the University of Florida administration is still opposed to the western extension of Hull Road.  Mr. Poppell answered that the University is still opposed to an expansion on the east side of SW 34 Street that would direct traffic through campus, but that the University is not necessarily opposed to a western extension.  Mr. Sanderson noted that a draft Florida Dept. of Transportation (FDOT) five-year work program will be presented to the MTPO on Nov. 20th that shows funding for the Hull Road western extension ROW acquisition in FY07-FY09.

e. A student asked why it is that the University states it is not in a position to dictate transportation policy to the community, but the community seems to be dictating to the University.  Mr. Poppell responded that these are cooperative discussions not “dictating”, and that he is a non-voting member on the MTPO board.  Additionally, the University was an active participant in the SW 20th Ave. Charrette process.  The cooperative funding contained in the Campus Development Agreement is another example of this partnership.  

f. A member of the Focus Group asked how much the eastern roadway extension influenced the function of the road network proposed in the SW 20th Ave. Charrette.  Mr. Sanderson responded that since the MTPO’s regional transportation model had not been recently validated, it is difficult to accurately answer this question.  The model validation and long-range plan update will begin in January 2004.  However, there is a definite need to relieve traffic from the SW 34 Street and Archer Road intersection.  Mr. Fay added that the County will build the roadway west of SW 34 Street regardless of any eastern extension.

g. A member of the Focus Group asked if the eastern extension is required.  Mr. Sanderson responded that it is required to optimize the roadway network function, however, a 2-lane road may suffice and a 4-lane may not be as critical.

V. Mr. Michael Fay and Mr. Bill Lecher, from the Alachua County Public Works Department, made a presentation and answered questions for the Focus Group.  They distributed a PowerPoint presentation handout.  Following are the presentation and discussion highlights.

a. The presenters informed the Focus Group of recent changes in directive from the County Commission.  As of November 4, 2003, the County Commission changed its recommendation from a 4-lane road to a 2-lane road west of SW 34 Street because it was unable to reach an agreement with a private development contribution toward the 4-lane road construction costs.  As a result, the Public Works Department is pursuing a previous design that does not require as much land acquisition and would not align the road for a crossing of SW 34 Street.  They indicated that the road and intersection would have to be realigned and signalized later as part of the eastern extension project.  The existing 2-lane SW 24 Ave. project includes construction of a north-south road, SW 38 Terrace between SW 24 Ave. and SW 20 Ave.  The project also includes roundabouts where SW 24 Ave. intersects SW 43 Street and SW 38 Terrace.  The County may modify the existing 2-lane design plans to allow for an extra wide median that can be converted to two more travel lanes in the future.  The County Commission also discussed the need to have the MTPO amend its long-range plan to reflect this change.  And, the County Commission has requested that its staff initiate a workshop to study potential new east-west corridors located between Williston Road and NW 23 Ave/NW 16 Blvd.

b. A member of the Focus Group asked if the MTPO needed to change the project description for the eastern extension of SW 24 Ave. from 4-lanes to 2-lanes.  Mr. Sanderson stated that he was unsure. Currently, the County’s Comprehensive Plan and the MTPO’s long-range transportation plan are inconsistent in their description of this project from SW 43 Street to Archer Road.  He has informally asked FDOT whether the state funding portion of the current project can go forward without an amendment to the MTPO’s plan, but FDOT will need to research the question.

c. Mr. Lecher informed the Focus Group that FDOT has denied a permit for a traffic signal at SW 24 Ave. and SW 34 St.  A permit will not be issued for this location unless and until the signal is removed at Windmeadows Boulevard.  These two signals would be too close together, and would impact roadway safety and capacity.

d. Mr. Lecher informed the Focus Group that an eastern extension of SW 24 Ave. would not be a County road project.  The project location is within the City of Gainesville, and would need to be constructed by the City or FDOT.

e. Mr. Lecher discussed the roadway design process known as a Planning, Design and Environmental Study (PD&E).  The eastern extension of SW 24 Ave. is not in the FDOT five-year work program.  When a project is initially funded in the work program, the first phase is the PD&E study, which will determine the necessary road cross-section, cost feasibility and ROW needs.

f. Mr. Lecher informed the Focus Group that the MTPO has design standards that apply to all City, County and State roads in the urbanized area.  These standards specify bicycle lanes, sidewalks, medians and other features for new or reconstructed roadways.

g. A member of the Focus Group asked whether exceptions can be made to the design standards in order to reduce the overall ROW need and the impacts at the NATL.  Mr. Lecher responded that there is flexibility in the standards and a review process exists to consider these exceptions.  Mr. Lecher noted that the roadway will require ROW for turn lanes at the intersections, and possibly at the apartments.  Mr. Lecher also cautioned that elimination of landscaped medians may make the road appear as a more high-speed corridor.

h. A member of the Focus Group asked what could be done to reduce noise pollution onto the NATL and what a sound wall would cost.  The presenters were unsure of the cost for a sound attenuation wall.  However, they noted that such a wall could be covered with vegetation and would take up less footprint than a berm.  Mr. Lecher noted that FDOT would prefer the wall be constructed within the ROW, or at least would require a maintenance easement to access the back side of the wall.  Mr. Walker noted that the existing berm on SW 34 Street is approximately 22’ wide at the base.  It is about 700’ long and cost approximately $22,000 to construct.

(Note that subsequent to this meeting, Linda Dixon contacted Doreen Joyner-Howard of FDOT to obtain a rough estimate for a sound wall.  Ms. Joyner-Howard responded that a typical construction unit price is $25 per square foot, and that the maximum height of a sound wall in the ROW is 22’ or 14’ if it is within the clear zone.  Based on calculation of a sound attenuation wall that is 1,600’ in length and, 14’ in height, the estimated cost would be $560,000.)

i. Members discussed the optimum ROW required for the roadway.  One member noted that the 4-lane road required only ten additional feet of ROW, but had a much greater capacity to carry vehicles.  County staff indicated that for 4-lane road construction, 120’ of ROW is optimum and 90’ is acceptable.  They also noted that a sound wall might fit within the 80’ ROW, but it would be immediately adjacent to the sidewalk and would require additional land in a maintenance easement.

VI. Closing Remarks – 

a. Dr. Walker distributed a print-out from the NATL website concerning a former UF-staff member’s recounting of the SW 24 Ave. chronology.  

b. Mr. Poppell noted that the next meeting topic is a discussion with impacted faculty.  These will include faculty members working in the NATL and other natural areas on campus.  He noted that he will be requesting help from the Focus Group members to identify those faculty invitees.

c. The subsequent meeting will begin the Focus Group’s deliberation, analysis and recommendation development.

d. Mr. Poppell asked if any Focus Group members felt that the group needed a change in direction or any agenda items different from the two that were outlined.  Members indicated that they supported the approach for the next two meetings.

e. The meeting concluded at approximately 12:30 PM.
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